
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 27th September 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Compassion”.                   

“The Lord is gracious and compassionate slow to anger and rich in Love” Psalm 145:8 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all,  

We hope that you enjoyed the Phonics Meeting in school this week, it was really well attended, and if 
you have any further questions on the foundations of reading, please do not hesitate to ask, we 
would love to support further.  

Our attendance team met last week and will be launching their new initiative to show how 
important attendance in school is for us all – I certainly will be looking forward to seeing their 
posters. Can you all accept my apologies, but our badges have still not arrived!!! We have called and 
hope for them to be here for next Friday’s Celebration Worship. I can’t wait to give them out. 

Please can I remind all that its really important that snacks at break are not crisps…not only are 
they not healthy but not accepted in school – we do have toast every day available and its lovely and 
healthy. 

Children in school this week have all been working hard and enjoying school life, I can’t wait to see 
you all at the MacMillian coffee afternoon for a cause near to all our hearts- If you have any 
questions or concerns, please remember our door is always open. Mrs Mowbray 

“God is Love” John 4:8  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

                        

 

 

We are a church school… 

This week we are looking at compassion 

 towards everyone is important and how 

 we can honour and respect older  

members of our families and communities. 

 
   
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: Nursery -Math 

 

 

 

Class 2: English 

 

 

 

Class 3: RE 

 

 

 

Class 4: English 

 

 

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …  LDST Trust  -    

All LDST schools have been provided a copy  

of this inspiring book and our very own 

LDST Director Canon Maggie Swinson  

also has members of her family celebrated 

 in this book, can’t wait to share it with you. 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Log Books - We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

28th Sept 1894 - Resigned my position as 

Head Teacher of this school after having 

charge of it 16 years (Sep1878-Sep1894)    

James Eastwood 

1st Oct 1894-J.K.W. Brade took charge of 

this school. 

3rd Oct 1894- Songs-Do the Best You 

Can, Birds in Summertime, Welcome 

Little Robin, Far Away. 

11th April 1895 - Poetry for this year: 

Somebody’s Mother, Sunshine and 

Showers…Mixed Dept 143 children. 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
        

 
 

 

 

MacMillan Coffee Event  

 
TODAY! Our fabulous coffee event is taking place 

at 2pm.  Please support the school in raising as 

much money as possible for this wonderful charity. 

Please remember we are a nut free school and cakes 

that contain nuts must not be brought into school. 

 

 

 
School Weathervane 

 

Last week Mr Blower had his drone in school to 

survey our roof to check the condition before 

winter starts.  He took this wonderful photograph 

of the beautiful weathervane on top of our school 

chimney.  We shared this on ‘I Love Glazebury’ 

group and were blown away with the responses, a 

local Glazebury man Mr Frank Lyon got in touch to 

say how much it meant to him that it was noticed 

and that it had been made by his late farther 

Frank Lyon and donated to our school (around the 

1990’S).  If you haven’t noticed it, please take a 

few minutes to view this lovely part of Glazebury 

history. 

 
 

 

 

PTA & AGM  

The school PTA are holding their first 

meeting of the year which is their AGM in 

school on Wednesday 2nd October at 5pm. 

Parents and carers are all members of our 

school PTA, and we look forward to seeing 

you at the meeting where we will be 

planning future events for all our children to 

enjoy. 

Glazebury History  

 
Watch this space, Mrs Goman is extremely 

passionate about History and her passion 

has been sparked after seeing our 

weathervane and what this means to local 

people.  We have lots of old logbooks and 

photographs of the school and village over 

the years and there is so much history to 

our lovely small old school.  In summer 

term 2025, Mrs Goman is going to organise 

a Glazebury history exhibition and invite 

past pupils to come and view our school 

and also share some of their memories and 

history to add to our records. 

 
 

 

 

  PTA Raffle for School Funds – A Family 

Ticket at Partridge Lakes Halloween Event.  

 

Our PTA are selling raffle tickets on the 

playground after school for £1 a strip for the 

chance to win a family ticket, kindly donated 

by Partridge Lakes for their fantastic 

Partridge Lakes Halloween Event, taking place 

during October. You can either pay cash or 

you can pay via the ParentPay app and 

collect your raffle tickets from the office.  The 

raffle will be drawn during collective worship 

next Friday 4th October.  

 

 

 

Roof Repairs  

Just a little update regarding the school roof; with 

the rain and winds over the summer, we have 

found some slates have become dislodged on our 

140 year old, roof! As some have shifted slightly, 

we want to make sure that we are all safe and this 

has been risk assessed and as a precaution we 

have coned off a small section of the back small 

playground, while we have contractors take a look 

and let us have quote for the repair.  We will get 

this resolved as soon as we possibly can. 

 

 
Nut Free School 

Please be aware we are a NUT FREE SCHOOL.  We have children and adults in school that are allergic 
to nuts, so we do not have any nuts on the school premises.  Please bear this in mind, when 
preparing school packed lunches and snacks. Thank you in advance for your co-operation.   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

New Café Opening in Glazebury 
Support the new café opening in Glazebury Village. The Olive Branch which is at the rear of the 
Methodist Church in Glazebury and opens on Tuesday 8th October.  Pop in and see them.   
 

 
 

 

 

Pupil Premium / Free School Meals  
There is funding available to children known as ‘pupil 
premium’ that schools can claim to support your 
children if they are eligible.  Unfortunately, this is not 
automatically granted, and therefore you need to 
apply for it.  If you feel that your family 
circumstances may mean you are eligible for some 
support, please speak to Mrs Holcroft in the school 
office who will guide you through the application 
process.  It is always worth applying to ensure you 
don’t miss out if you do qualify.  
 
 

 

 

Year 5 and Year 6 Parent Residential 

Meetings 

 

Next Thursday 3rd October, we are holding 

information meetings for our Year 5 and Year 

6 residential trips planned for January 2025.  

We hope to see all parents and carers there to 

share this exciting information with you. 

 

School Attendance- Changes in legalisation  

Please review our new Attendance Tab on our school website under parent information.  We are with 

you every step and will work with you to get your child here on time every day. Please follow the link 

below from Warrington Borough Council regarding current changes in legalisation.  We will publish 

more on this in coming weeks. 

School attendance | warrington.gov.uk 

 

https://www.warrington.gov.uk/school-attendance


 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASDA CASHPOT FOR SCHOOLS 

 

Our school has registered for Asda Cashpot for Schools. When you are shopping at 

Asda please download the App and select our school to donate the points/cash to us.      

This will not affect your own points. Thank you.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PARTRIDGE LAKES HALLOWEEN LAKESIDE TRAIL  

For more information about the event, please see their website using the following link: 
 

http://halloweenlakesidetrail.co.uk/ 

 

 

http://halloweenlakesidetrail.co.uk/


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Teachers Award  

 
Bonnie 

for a super giggle and cheeky smile.  

It made my day. 

Rafe 

for being so polite when lining up for dinner. 

Harry 

for being so interested in how we are fixing the roof. 

Molly-May 

for sharing her photograph of math with me. 

Lucy 

for being so polite, always saying ‘excuse me’. 

Wonderful. 

Annabelle 

for sharing a great sense of humour and making me 

smile. 

Oliver 

for talking things over and showing mature 

understanding. 

Camilla 

for wonderful scientific work displayed with 

enthusiasm. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Personal Development Award 

Bella 

for fabulous colour knowledge in her math. 

Joe 

for exceptional bravery this week. 

Inez 

for never giving up when faced with a 

challenge and always having a positive 

attitude to learning. 

Well done Inez. 

Evie N 

for working so hard in class, trying her 

best, listening on the carpet and making me 

smile. 

Evie L 

for amazing work in math this week. 

Jessica 

for blowing us all away this week with her 

super problem solving and reasoning in 

math. 

Jaxx 

for always working hard and always trying 

his best. I am always impressed by your 

enthusiasm. 

Isla 

for amazing me this week in math by 

producing some wonderful work. 

 

Golden Tickets 

Reception – Alfie, Ella, India, Ava, George, Mila, Eleanor, Gracie, Sofia, Tilly. 

Class 2-1 – Harry W, Harry P, Archer, Bertie, Esmae, Florence, George, Henry, James, Ninny, 

Harley, Rosie. 

Class 2-2 – Genevieve, Benjamin, Sebastian, Szymon, Alice, Albert, Ruan, Evie, Jack, Molly-May. 

Class 3 – Alexander, Betty, Charlie, Chloe, Cora, Evie, George, Guinevere, Jessica, Riley, Spencer, 

William. 

 Class 4 – Dexter, Gemima, Holly, Isla, Jaxx, Lewis, Libby, Lincoln, Lucy, Oliver C, Oliver G, Olivia. 

Violet, Xanthe. 
 

 

 
23rd September – Ethan 

24th September – Sophie 

24th September – Silver-Savannah 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 23rd September 2024 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 100% Well done! 

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 93.3% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 98.7% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 97.5%  

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 97.1% 

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 82% 

Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your child off school or nursery when they are unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries, these say when children should be kept 
off school and when they shouldn't.  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school 
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone school or nursery on the first day.  
 

                    

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school

